
Have your say on the disciplinary
process

We want your views on how to improve the party’s independent complaints
process.

Any organisation with a hundred thousand members will have conflicts: what
matters is how we deal with them. Wherever possible the process needs to be
quick and effective – and it must always be transparent, fair and independent
of political influence. It is key that if someone actions are damaging to
other party members or members of the public, they can’t expect to be
protected by who they know or what role they hold in the party. 
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Happy Pride Month

Pride Month is a time of LGBTQ+ celebration, activism and commemoration.
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Something special is happening in
Chesham and Amersham

The campaign is growing rapidly and this is a seat with a lot of potential.

We came a strong second here in 2019. We have lots of local representation
and a base of voters we can build on.

And the reception on the doors has been phenomenal.

We need you to play your part:
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The Conservatives are failing to
protect nature

The Conservatives’ Environment Bill will fail to protect British nature and
our beautiful landscapes.

We are already living in one of the most nature-depleted countries in the
world. Our waterways are in a poor condition with just 14% in good condition.
More than 40% of native species are in decline.

This is an embarrassment – as the Government claims to be increasing ambition
and pushing for nature-based solutions in the run-up to both COP26 and the
Convention on Biological Diversity, we’re failing to get our own house in
order.

More than 40% of native species are in decline.”

We must significantly increase our protections for nature and biodiversity in
this country, including our Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty. We need a
strong independent body with the powers and resources to hold the Government
to account.

Alongside the Environment Bill being debated today, the Government have
proposed a mass change to planning law. The Bill would deny Councils the
ability to block new developments for environmental reasons. The
Conservatives’ plans would rip power away from communities and silence local
environmental groups to allow developers to build as they please.

The Conservatives’ plans would rip power away from communities“

We should have expected nothing less from a party which has taken over £11
million in donations from developers.

That’s why I tabled an amendment to stop reckless developments harming nature
and reducing biodiversity.

My amendment would give real teeth to the currently toothless Environment
Bill and arm Councils with the power to protect wildlife and green spaces.
The Conservatives voted against giving communities extra power to protect
nature and improve biodiversity.
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Looking back at Spring Conference

Federal Conference Committee met on 25th May 2021 to consider the feedback
from Spring Conference. It was an overflow meeting to deal with the business
that could not be considered at the last meeting, which was constricted to
facilitate campaigning for the Local Elections.

We discussed the feedback that we received from Spring Conference. We were
very happy with it overall. We had attendees from 26 countries. The average
person spent 15 hours at conference. In total, there were over 13,000 votes
cast and over 17,500 chat messages. We came within 3% of our record
attendance for a Spring Conference.

When asked whether they had had a good time, expressed as a mark out of five,
over 88% marked conference as 3 or above, 66.5% as 4 or 5. 72% rated Hopin as
good or very good and 92% of people had no major technical issues. 92% liked
the balance of debates and speeches and 84% thought the auditorium experience
was good or very good. 71% thought the fringe sessions were good or very
good. 82% thought the registration price was about right and 95% were more
proud or had the same feelings of pride about the party after conference as
before. We were grateful to all of those who took the time and trouble to let
us know their views. We have taken them on board.

The experiences of the exhibition were a lot more mixed. We recognise that it
is very difficult, if not impossible, to recreate the experience of a
physical exhibition online. We talked about ways to improve the exhibition
experience. We talked about playing more exhibitor videos in the auditorium
(and we are making those free for Autumn Conference), extending the sessions
for the exhibition so that some overlap with the auditorium as at a physical
conference, and encouraging exhibitors to use the chat feature to make their
stalls more dynamic.

Turning to motions, it was proposed that we discontinue the practice of name
blind selections. It was suggested that knowing from where prospective
motions derived would allow the committee to take positive steps to select an
agenda from more diverse sources, allowing us to counter the inbuilt bias
towards motions written by those more familiar with the process, such as
parliamentarians or FPC members. For example, a motion from a Local Party or
an SAO could be preferred to one from a spokesperson on the same subject
(given that many motions are regularly submitted from the Parliamentary
Party).  It was also observed that many people place their motions in the
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public domain anyway, which can defeat the object.  On the other hand, name
blind submissions can counter unconscious bias. The committee had a full
discussion and there were many contributions. The vote was very tight.
Overall, the majority was persuaded that ending name blind submissions would
make for an agenda more likely to represent a wider range of more diverse
sources of ideas in the party, and that was something that the committee
wanted to encourage.

We decided that we would reserve speaking slots for guest speakers from the
European Union and/or other European nations. We considered a number of
really good suggestions from the International Office. Watch this space for
further details.

Planning for Autumn Conference 2021 will now get underway in earnest. The
deadline for drafting advice is 16th June and for motions, 30th June; both at
1pm. FCC will meet in July to select the agenda.
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